
Inquiry into foreign investment by state-owned entities 
 
Submission from: 
 
BOB VINNICOMBE 
 
 
No company based in China should be allowed to buy or have a share in any part of Australia 
or any of its assets. 
 
There are no private companies in China as such, every "company" is state-owned and a 
wholly-owned part of the Chinese Communist Party. The Chinese Communist Party is a 
criminal organization that has never been elected to power, has committed genocide against 
its own people, has suppressed and committed genocide against the people of Tibet (Tibet is 
not and never has been a part of China), kills political prisoners to take their organs to sell for 
transplants, possesses weapons of mass destruction, backed the murderous regime of Pol Pot 
in Cambodia and  uses slave labour to make goods for export. These are more than sufficient 
reasons not to sell off bits of our country to China. 
 
The people who are so anxious now to sell off our assets to the Chinese Communist Party are 
so lacking in humanity if they had been around in Germany in the 1940s they would have 
been selling Hitler the gas for the gas chambers. 
 
 
BOB VINNICOMBE 

 


